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1 Grandparents/Special ! ﬁ SChOOIS week 2018

Persons day
1 Spelling Bee & ~z
Geography Bee Catholic Schools

Learn. Serve. Lead. Succeed.

1 Happy Joe & Pizza Lunch H#CSW18

January 28 - February 3

Kitchen Duty Schedule Dear Holy Cross Catholic School Families,
Fri. 2/2: Kim Stefl Happy Catholic Schools Week! As you can tell from the schedule that was
shared with families it has been a very busy, but exciting week here at
Holy Cross School. It has been wonderful to see such a great turnout at
Tues. 2/6° Suzanne our morning events and evening Open House. We are truly blessed here
Goral with such wonderful parental support and dedication.

Mon. 2/5: Bessie Rayel

Wed. 2/7: Tenaye
Arneson
Thur. 2/8: Heather 11 More Days!!!

Karbon
Holy Cross Catholic School
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February 12, 2018 marks the 150th Anniversary of Holy Cross Catholic

Sign up here: School. While our school may be small, it is strong on longevity.
https://goo.gllyEEX4z

The countdown has started ...
Lunch Menu: 150th Anniversary of Holy Cross
2/2: NO HOT - Click to view
LUNCH/Happy Joes pizza J
or cold lunch.
2/5: Pancakes, Sausage COUNTDOWN MeInRIER S EEE R

Patty, Tater Triangle

2/6: Soft Shell Taco, God Bless, Mrs. Gast
Spanish Rice, Corn



https://goo.gl/yEEX4z

2/7: Beef Veg Soup,
Oatmeal Cookie

Grandparents/Special
Persons Day

Congratulations

2/8: Buttered Noodles,
Breadsticks, Broccoli
w/Cheese Sauce

Morning Family
Prayer: Please have a
prayer or intentions
prepared for the
morning!

2/ 2: Mass

2/5 : Dequaine

2/6 : Elsing

2/7 :Flores

2/8 : Mass
2/9: Goral

Important Dates:

Fri. 2/2 : Mass 8:00 am,
Grandparents/Special
Parents Day/Bingo after

Grandparents/Special Persons
Day is this Friday, February 2"
Mass starts at 8:00 AM led by
the 4™ graders. Bingo will begin
shortly after mass in the Holy
Cross School Gym led by the 8"
grade class. Snacks and
beverages are provided by
F.A.S.T (Families and School
Together). Thank you to
everyone who helped put
together this special day.

SpecialjPeople
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mass.

Wed. 2/7: Choice Dress

Happy Joe® Pizza Lunch
Friday, Feb. 2nd

Day, FAST Mtg. 6:00 pm
@ Black Sheep

2/9: NO SCHOOL/GRACE
In-service Day. NDA
Middle School
Dance/Grades 7&8"

2/10: Holy Cross Annual
Auction for Education

This Friday for Catholic
Schools Week we have given
Mrs. Peterson the day off!
Students will either have
Happy Joe® Pizza which has
previously been ordered by
their parents or cold lunch.
ALL students should bring a
healthy beverage from home
(NO SODA).

pY JOE

H ZIA & 3 CREAN
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Spelling & Geography Bee
Winners!

Congratulations to our Holy
Cross Spelling Champion Sylvia
Peterson in 6" grade and runner

up Adam Jadin in 7" grade.

Congratulations to William
Vincent for winning the Holy
Cross school Geography Bee.
The runner up was Kian
Wasilkoff. William will now take a
test he needs to pass before he
qualifies for the State Geography
Bee!




Bay Settlement school to celebrate 150 years

BY JEFF KUROWSKI | THE COMPASS

BAY SETTLEMENT — Multiple sesquicenten-
nials will be celebrated in the Diocese of
Green Bay in 2018. Prior to the diocese
marking 150 years on March 3, Holy
Cross School will reach the milestone
on Monday, Feb. 12. A Mass with

Bishop David Ricken will be celebrated
at 8:30 a.m. on the anniversary date

at Holy Cross Church, followed by a
gathering in the school gym.

Crosier Fr. Edward Daems, who
founded Holy Cross Parish in 1852,
was the driving force behind the
school. The rectory, constructed in
1862, was not only Fr. Daems’ parish
house, but also served as the moth-
erhouse for a local community of
religious women,

“Fr. Daems wanted a school. He
asked sisters from Racine (Domini-
can) — the nearest order— to send
teachers,” said Ginny Lardinois,
former school secretary for 23 years,
beginning in 1989. “It ended up that
there were some girls from this parish
who had joined the order in Racine
who had come back. They became the
first teachers here.”

Fr. Daems would also found the Sis-
ters of St. Francis of the Holy Cross in
1868. The first Holy Cross School was
built that year. In 1922, the current

school building was constructed.

“In the spring (of 1922), they
dismissed the classes early for the
younger students,” explained Lardi-
nois, a lifetime member of Holy Cross
Parish and graduate of Holy Cross
School. “The older kids, grades five to
eight, continued their classes in the
sacristy of the church. They tore the
(old school) building down in 13 hours
and started building immediately in
March. By September, the new school
was ready for next vear’s classes. They
really didn’t miss much school.”

Holy Cross School was expanded in
1973 when the gym, kitchen and new
bathrooms were added. In 1996, new
classrooms were added. The school
currently has 121 students.

“It's amazing, the numbers were up
to close to 200 students in the days of
only four classrooms,” said Lardinois.
“Desks were in rows. You could get a
lot of desks in the classrooms.”

The school has traditionally edu-
cated students through eighth grade.
Lardinois noted that for a few years
the seventh and eighth grades were
dropped due to not having enough
sisters to teach, and the parish didn't
think it could afford to hire a lay
teacher.

HOLY CROSS | 12A

SAM LUCERD | THE COMEASS
Holy Cross School students, faculty and staff gathered for a group photo on Jan.
17. The Bay Settlement school will celebrate its 150-year anniversary on Feb. 12.

Holy Cross School’s 150th
opens with Mass on Feb. 12

FROM PAGE 1A

The Sisters of St. Francis of the
Holy Cross staffed the entire school
for much of its history. The order has
continuwed to provide a presence sinee
the influx of lay educators. Francis-
can Sr. Carolyn Zahringer currently
teaches seeond grade.

A “Salute to Sisters” day is scheduled
at the school in May. A special spring
concert will be performed for the
Sisters of St. Francs of the Holy Cross
and additional activithes are planned.

“The sisters are also celebrating their
150th. We've been tryving to re-engage
maore intentionally with them,” said
Norbertine Fr. Damne Radecki, Holy
Cross Parish pastor. “Onee they moved
donem the hill { to the new eonvent in
2006), they feel there is a little diseon-
nect, which we also fiel. Parishioners
have asked us for that connection.”

“At Halloween, we took our early
childhood and kindergarten through
third grade students to the coment to
trick or treat and listen to the stories
from the sisters,” said Sharon Gast,
Holy Cross School principal. “It's a
special relationship. We do cards fior
them. We try to keep that bond.”

Sr. Carolyn has reached out to the

sisters for the anniversary celebration.

Mailings have been sent to alumni
and former Holy Cross Parish priests
have been invited. Notre Dame Acad-

emy in Green Bay is allowing students
who are Holy Cross alumni to attend
the Mass and cclebration. Gast said
they have also reached out to alumni
at other high schools.

“We will be recognizing groups of
dignitaries at Mass,” said Gast. “At
the school celebration, we are poing
to recognize alumni by decades until
it gets to a certain date when we will
announee individual alumni and also

recognize generational families —
fourth and fifth penerations.”

A 150th anniversary video, pro-
dueed by NorthCoast Productions
of Green Bay, will be shown at the
celebration. Inchuded on the video are
the two oldest alumni: Agnes March-
ant, 103, class of 1931, and Josephine
Berken, 98, class of 1933.

A spircial song in honor of the anni-
versary will debut on Feb. 12, Fourth
grade teacher David Gusloff and fifth
grade teacher Patty Nenning wrote
“Forever Gold and Blue” The schoal
anniversary will also be highlighted
at the parish picnie in June, said Gast.

“This is only my third year here,
baut I learned very quickly about the
legacy and the history,” added Gast.
“You become immersed in it Itsa
very welcoming community.”

Alvmmni and all those whio plan to at-
tend the anniversary Mass and gather-
ing may RSVP by email to hesisoan
niversary@gracesysem.org.




Catholic Schools Week Highlights




